
SKMHTA Meeting Minutes – Thursday, June 11, 2020 
 
 

 Call to Order – 6:11 
 Welcome  / Member Intros – Meeting was board members only. In attendance were 

Jennifer Haras, Amy Muth, Beth Schroeder, Bob & Margaret Michaels and Past 
President, Tara LeRoy 

 Minutes  – Minutes from the Annual Meeting held May 5th approved as corrected – 
fixed the last line regarding next meeting.  

 Treasurer’s Report – No formal report at this time but will have for the next meeting 
 Fundraiser – still on hold due to Covid and social distancing 
 Social Distancing – expected to open to 50 people in the near future.  Once restrictions 

are lifted, SKMHTA will be having a Celebration of being together again at the 
Horseriders Park.  Possible sub sandwiches etc…  and short meeting.  Date TBA 

 Trail Report –  
 Obstacles Upkeep - Kim Jay and Company Cleaned up and fixed up the 

obstacles.  Thanks Kim & Company!  
 Hwy S Nuts on the hitching posts were exposed and Bob Michaels 

promptly addressed the situation and fixed them.  Thank you Bob! 
 Young Road – Bob is investigating reworking the Bridge with more 

durable materials so it lasts longer.  It is showing wear.  
 Spring Cleanup – is difficult at Horseriders due to the campground being 

open.  Users of the park are urged to pick up after themselves and leave 
the camp sites better than they found it whenever possible.  A formal 
cleanup is on hold due to usage but SKMHTA members are encouraged to 
drop by and clean a campsite whenever they can.  Items to be done are:  
brush removal, firepit cleanup and general cleanup of any leftover trash.   

 New Corral – put in by the DNR at the Camp Host site will be monitored 
as to practicality of the process.   

 Review email – all BOD are asked to review the email regarding the website updates 
and post their suggestions ASAP.  Additionally, Wings and Things will be closing soon – 
Need to remove from the website.  Thank you to Peggy for years of support!!! 

 Correspondence –  
o Jen received a request from Katie H about fixing the broken board on the bike 

path and forwarded it to DNR 
o Poop Rake and Wheel barrows were donated to SKMHTA for use at Horseriders.  

Tara to label (so they hopefully remain at Horseriders) and place for use.   
 Important Dates In Southern Kettle: To Be Announced as Social Distancing Rules are 

updated. 
 
Meeting Adjourned – 6:45 pm 
Respectfully Submitted,  

Beth Schroeder 


